

WEEKLY SCHEDULE

4:00 p.m.	SATURDAY, October 20 For the People
9:00 a.m. 11:30 a.m.	SUNDAY, October 21 Gennie Sauer-Bowman † Special Intention
	MONDAY, October 22 No Mass
8:15 a.m. 5:30 p.m.	TUESDAY, October 23 Jonathan Yohe † - Latin Mass Celebrant Intention
5:30 p.m.	WEDNESDAY, October 24 Father Bernard McClory † - Latin Mass
5:30 p.m.	THURSDAY, October 25 Celebrant Intention
8:15 a.m.	FRIDAY, October 26 Wes Kingery †
4:00 p.m.	SATURDAY, October 27 For our Confirmation Class
9:00 a.m. 11:30 a.m.	SUNDAY, October 28 Gail Hirn † For the People

Note: Confession is heard ½ hour prior to each weekend Mass. Coffee and doughnuts are served following the Sunday 9:00.m. Mass

WEEKLY MEETINGS:

Adoration: Tuesday 9:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. Chapel RCIA: Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. Specht Center

BAPTISMS IN OCTOBER

 $October\ 21: Dieringer\ family,\ daughter,\ Joan$

SERMON ON THE AMOUNT - October 13-14, 2018

Envelopes: \$2463.00 Non- envelope donation: \$1277.00 ECO donations: \$1265.00 (weekly, 15th) Total offering: \$5005.00

Refresh them Lord, with your healing grace.
Please remember in your prayers:

Hospital, Nursing/Assisted Living facility:

Toni Neal, Brodie, Keith Russell, John Fetherolf, Maryann Hoblit-Prager

<u>At home:</u> Sharon Kirby, Mary Sailor, Carla Palkuti, Patricia Sauer, Dan Hogan, Karen Schlueb, Foday Kenneh, Albert Petrikas, Joel Rivera, Denise Gammell, Robert Ressa, Tammy Littler, Brett Anderson, Shirley Thibaut, Dan Fandrey, Danny Campbell, Yvonne Brennan

If you are admitted to a hospital St. Mary may not be notified.

Please ask a family member to call the parish office.

SSCM PANTRY-ITEM FOR OCTOBER....the item needed for the month of October is **canned soup.** Please drop your donation off throughout the month. We will have a basket marked "food pantry" in the gymnasium for your donations.

Thank you for your continued support of the Southside Community Ministries Food Pantry. We are open the last full week of every month and St. Mary is one of the Senior Churches that participate. We have two parishioners on the board and a dozen active volunteers. If you are interested in helping with this ministry... please contact Mary Kelly Minner at mkelly294@yahoo.com or cell: 614.404.0817.

REMINDER: CONFIRMATION 2018

Saint Mary will celebrate confirmation on November 4, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. at Saint Leo. Students in grades 6-7-8 will be confirmed. Please keep them in your prayers as they prepare for this Holy Sacrament.

CATHOLIC NIGHT WITH THE COLUMBUS BLUE JACKETS:

on Sat., Nov. 10, 2018, when the Columbus Blue Jackets take on the New York Rangers! The puck drops at 7:00 p.m., doors open at 6:00 p.m. Tickets prices start at \$38; for every ticket purchased, a portion of the proceeds will be donated back to the Diocese of Columbus. To order your tickets please visit: www.BlueJackets.com/catholic. For more information, contact Marty Raines at 617-241-2580 or mraines@columbuscatholic.org

OCTOBER IS RESPECT LIFE MONTH

"Every Life: Cherished, Chosen, Sent" is the theme of this year's Respect Life Program. For resources to promote the dignity of human life, visit www.usccb.org/respectlife.

CEMETERY SUNDAY PRAYER SERVICES... will be held at 2:00 p.m. on November 4th at Saint Joseph, Resurrection, Holy Cross and Mt. Calvary Cemeteries.

JORDAN CONFERENCE.....the next quarterly Jordon Conference is scheduled for <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>November 27, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.</u> This meeting will be held on the 2nd floor Burkley Center for parents who wish to have a child baptized. Please contact the parish office at 614-445-9668 or email Ann at <u>ann@stmarygv.org</u> to confirm your attendance

LITURGICAL/VOLUNTEER SCHEDULES for October 27-28, 2018 (4th Sunday of the Month) Extraordinary Ministers are reminded to cleanse the vessels after each Mass

TIME	ALTAR SERVER	LECTOR	EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER	SACRISTAN
4:00 P.M.	open	Lori Mitchell	Rita Alexander	
·	open	Dave Mitchell	Don Alexander	Ginny Holleran
9:00 A.M.	open	Rick Driscoll	Mike Chambers, Cecilia Reis	
	open	Jennifer Willis	David Smigelski, Marge Smigelski	open
11:30 A.M.	Paul Martello	Olivia DePassio	Ann Anderson	
	Open	Tina Nierman	Angie Stoller	open

Prayers after Mass: following each Mass please kneel and prayer the following prayers: The Our Father, The Hail Mary, The Glory Be and the Prayer to St. Michael the Archangel (see the back of your Missal for a copy of this prayer)

COFFEE & DOUGHNUTS: October 28 – Mark and Sandra Grosko

Pray for our men and women in uniform

Notes from the Pastor

I am writing this from Grant Hospital. Hopefully, by the time you read this I will be back to St. Mary's. (This morning, October 17th, I was taken by squad to Grant Hospital. I am having testing done. Some of the severe possibilities have been ruled out. Keep me in your prayers.)

Because I was unable to do the RCIA presentation last Wednesday evening, the topics were switched around a bit. I will do "Bible Basics" on a later RCIA evening.

Thank you to all of you who worked on making the Spaghetti Dinner an enjoyable and successful family event for the school. Also, thank you to all those who supported it by your participation.

This past week the lightning rods were placed on the church steeple cross. This was a sight to see! A trip to the pictures on the website will be well-worth your while! While you are there, scroll down to the ceiling pictures -- they are great. I am so eager for the "dance floor" in the church to be dismantled. You will then be able to see the revitalized beauty of this historic ceiling artwork and be so pleased. St. Mary Church history is not being lost--it is just being refreshed. Our founders would be proud of all the renovations taking place.

I received another note addressed to Jesus from one of our little ones. "And a little child shall lead them"





The Lord be with you!

Fr. Kevin Lutz

News Worthy Notes

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE

Renovation of St. Mary Church is moving along beautifully -- and on schedule -- to be open to parishioners for Palm Sunday (2019)! Right now, the roof is being replaced (as you can see!). If you have not had a tour recently of the inside of the church with Father (available after all Sunday Masses), you may not know that our "signature" ceiling, decorated with part of the Litany of Loreto in German, is currently being reinstalled. Scaffolding will be removed -- so we can all see the beautiful results -- at the end of November! Your gifts -- and continuing gifts -- have made this possible! THANK YOU! In order to finish the work (and pay all the current bills) we still need more participation in the Campaign. If you have not given yet, a pledge form (letter of intent) is on our website: StMaryGVCampaign.org The site also has great pictures of the renovations (also found on our parish website). We still have Matching Funds available (50 cents to the dollar given) -- so now is the time to be a part of this historic and exciting effort to honor our Mother Mary and rebuild the centerpiece of our Parish life! For questions, call Mike and Peggy Hartshorn, 614-846-9550.

BANNS OF MARRIAGE

Davíd Albert and Amanda Breitfeller November 10, 2018 @ Saint Le

HOLY ADORATION

LATRIA: Generally, in English, the word *adoration* is reserved for God alone and therefore it aptly translates *latria*. *Adoration* provides a clear and unequivocal, and therefore better, translation of *latria* and expression of the absolute sacrificial reverence due to God alone."This worship called forth by God, Adoration is different from other acts of worship, such as supplication, confession of sin, etc., inasmuch as it formally consists in self-abasement before the Infinite, and in devout recognition of His transcendent excellence."

"Can you not stay with me one hour?"
Contact Lin Duren at lkknodelduren@gmail.com to arrange your hour.

FATHER LUTZ-40 $^{\rm TH}$ ANNIVERSARY OF ORDINATION TO THE PRIESTHOOD

On November 11th Father Lutz will celebrate his 40th Ordination anniversary to the Priesthood. Following each Mass that weekend there will be a time for refreshments and a time to congratulate and thank Father for his years of dedicated service to the Holy Catholic Church and to the countless people whose lives he has touched. <u>You will find a detailed flyer in the bulletin this weekend.</u>

"Grand Old Saint Mary's" Father Francis X. Schweitzer Father Schweitzer was an assistant pastor at St. Mary's for two years, 1953 to 1955. However, in reality, you could say that he is still with us today in the person of Father Lutz. First, let us start at the beginning. Father Schweitzer was born in 1920, the son of a railroad worker in Delaware, Ohio. His mother died when he was eight and his father raised him and his seven brothers and sisters. Father Schweitzer attended Delaware St. Mary's Grade School, St. Charles High School and, in 1942, received his B. A. from St. Charles College. He attended Mt. St. Mary's Seminary in Cincinnati, graduating in 1945. Bishop Ready ordained Father Schweitzer, October 27, 1945. He served as assistant at Zanesville, St. Nicholas and Corpus Christi before coming to St. Mary's in 1953. He was well loved and respected by all at St. Mary's especially by the altar boys who conferred on him the special designation "The Black Knight" for his full head of black hair and the way his black cape billowed behind him as he hustled up the sacristy door so he would not be late for the 5am Mass. After leaving St. Mary's in 1955 to become pastor of Our Lady of Lourdes in Ada, Ohio. He then spent a year ministering to Spanish-speaking in Brownsville, Texas, served as pastor of Newark, Blessed Sacrament, taught at Bishop Hartley High School, and was Chaplain at Ohio Northern University where he received the honorary degree of Doctor of Public Service. In 1973, he became pastor of Holy Family Church where he served until his retirement in 1997. It is during his service at Holy Family that he became known for his work with the poor and homeless. On his assignment to Holy Family, he was instructed by the Chancery to "Go to Holy Family and either close it or turn it into a mission." Instead, Father created an army of volunteers and brought it back to life. Father Schweitzer was instrumental in establishing the Holy Family Soup Kitchen. In his funeral homily for Father Schweitzer, October 28, 2013, Father Lutz described some of the special actions of Father Schweitzer, beginning with the selection of Father Lutz as his replacement. "In 1997 Father had asked for permission to retire and Bishop Griffin inquired if he had any suggestion for a replacement. Schweitzer often repeated that the Holy Spirit prompted him to say Father Lutz! He later told me that even though he didn't know me, he was sure God had spoken to him. Each day in the soup kitchen, Father led the prayers, served the food and offered friendly counsels." "After Mass, Father went to the backyard to his stone table where he held court with his large-print Bible, teapot, cash box and a long line of the poor banished children of Eve. Each took a seat and poured out a story... his expression always showed compassion and concern. Every soul felt like they were finally being listened to." Requiescat in Pace. Pray for vocations. Mother Undefiled, Pray for us.